

Dallas, TX: The Indian American Friendship Council (IAFC) hosted a reception at "Our Place Indian Restaurant" to Warren Gould, Democrat, contesting for Tarrant County Judge. Dr. Tara Reddy, Executive Vice President of IAFC, introduced Warren as a dear friend of our Asian Indian community, experienced in civil trail law for more than 35 years, focusing on assisting the disabled is well qualified for the office of the Tarrant County Judge.

Dr. Ramana Reddy a close friend of Warren Gould said the he is very impressed with Warren's leadership skills such as serving as Chairman of the Tarrant county Civil Service commission, President of the Board of the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Fort Worth, service in Vietnam War and he richly deserves our support.

Prasad Thotakura, General Secretary of the IAFC, urged all voters to go out and vote on Nov. 4th to elect right people to serve our country better. He clarified that an organization IAFC is non-partisan and supports both Democrats and Republicans whoever helps to build better and stronger Indo-US relations in general and the Indian American community in particular.

Warren Gould thanked Manohar Reddy who is instrumental in hosting this reception and all community leaders attending it on a short notice. He affirmed that as a Judge he will be prompt and fair in delivering the judgments to punish the guilty without any bias. He urged all to reach out the Asian American community to support his candidacy. Several Indian American community leaders including the IAFC Board of

Directors like Taiyab Kundawala, Renee Dutia, and Rao Kalvala attended the reception.